

**STANDARD COMMUNITY CENTENNIAL COMMITTEE
MEETING MINUTES
FEBRUARY 15, 2022**

Minutes of the Meeting of the Standard Community Centennial Committee, held at the Standard Community Hall on Tuesday, February 15, 2022 at 7:30PM.

Present:

Steering Committee:

Brent Gregory
Carol Allard
Jennifer Sommerfeld
Shelley Rasmussen (Secretary)

Members at Large:

Larry Casey	Keith Nelson	Carol Callaghan
Adam Sommerfeldt	Dawn Faubian	Dale Beingessner
Cliff Larsen	Moe Zaleshiuk	Leeanne Gerrard
Larry Nielsen	Tom Christensen	Terry Clark
Marty Gauthier	Darren Firkus	Marel Clark
Michelle Hutchison	Chris Jensen	

Covid protocols were followed.

Chairman, Brent Gregory, welcomed the members to the meeting and outlined goals for the evening. Brent stated that the positions of the steering committee were open to volunteers. If anyone wants to replace or join the steering committee, they are welcomed to do so.

Lionettes: Carol & Michelle brought forth their groups' idea for the day:

A Country Fair with various exhibits and local artists, (displays only - no selling allowed under grant parameters). It will be held in the hall, with set up after breakfast. 1 to 5pm.

Ag Society: Leeanne volunteered her group to set up/tear down for dinner. She also accepted to gather tables & chairs for all events.

Seniors: Dawn volunteered her group to do a coffee party at the centre, with historical displays at the Senior Center. They will do coffee/snacks 11am to 1pm.

Lunch: Discussion if the Seniors wanted to do sandwiches for lunch, also if Tracy wanted to open arena concession and if Ed wanted to do soup/pizza. Perhaps a group wants to cook burgers as a fundraiser. This should be coordinated around Memory Lane's hot dogs at the picnic shelter.

Lions: Dale & Chris volunteered their group to provide breakfast in the hall. The Lions will decide what/if the charge will be and what time it will be held.

Church: Clifford said there will be a historical display in the Church. 12 to 5pm. They have also organized a reprint of history/recipe book to give away. There will be an outdoor Church service on Sunday.

MOTION

Release Payment

Church History/Recipe

Book

DAWN FABION moved to approve funding to reprint the Lutheran Church History/Cookbook, with books to be given away for the Centennial.

- Carried.

Memory lane: Moe reported that his group will serve a lunch at the new picnic shelter, hot dogs & pop, 12-2pm. Question as to whether someone wanted to donate the food for the lunch. The caboose will be open with displays and volunteers will be on hand to give information on the park and history. They also had ideas for kids' activities.

Moe also had a question of funds available for their capital project of a sculpture to be constructed as a memorial for the centennial. At the meeting Carol stated an amount of up to \$17,000 for this project, the amount dependent upon allowable expenses. Memory Lane needs to submit a new project quote.

Library: Larry C. reported that his group had discussed doing a timeline display for the library. Suggestion from the meeting group that it encompass all buildings on main street.

Antiques/Equipment: Terry & Keith. In discussion of a parade vs static display it was thought that the display would be a better idea so that people are not obligated to attend a specific event in the middle of the day when there is much visiting and wandering to be done.

Farming Demo:

Threshing demo – Jamie Zakariasen (absent) has offered to do this task. This decision must be finalized soon as seed needs to be purchased.

Horse plowing demo – Tom offered to do this.

Transportation thru town – tractor with wagons to move people around the town. Options to be investigated.

Supper/Dinner: Irricana Lions quote has been obtained. Proposed supper time: 5 to 7 Ag society to set up/tear down tables and chairs. The Irricana Lions requested that a group help during supper, clearing tables etc.

Next meeting: need motion on approving the quote from the Irricana Lions for the supper costs. (these funds are NOT covered under the grant). Tickets will be sold for dinner, people will register/pay ahead of time. Cost to be determined to provide a slight profit to cover other expenses of the day.

Evening entertainment: timelines to be discussed further.

5 to 7pm: TBA activity/entertainment, if needed

7-8 pm: **Aaron Krabsen** – Brent will confirm if he can do this

8 pm: **Speeches** – to be kept to strict time-line: (short)

9 pm: **Drew Gregory** with full band and sound man is booked. Motion at next meeting to approve deposit.

Bar 5 to 11pm – a group is needed to run the bar.

Fire dept – no rep present. We need a designated first aid station, Martin to ask if the fire department would do this.

Information Booth: To be in central location. To distribute information, event agenda, map. Booklet to be made?
Anyone who wants to take a shift at the booth contact Jen.

Village Public Works will be available for the day, Brian & summer student.

“Standard 100” website/facebook page. A page for the centennial can be added to the existing Village of Standard website. Shelley will look into possible payment options for dinner tickets directly to the website. Jennifer will look into creating a FaceBook page.

Mailing/contact List: To send information to past residents and other interested parties. Dawn will be in charge updating/compiling the list.

Job list/team members/contacts:

This list/chart was projected onto the screen during the meeting, Jennifer filled in tasks and volunteers as the meeting went on. This list will be distributed and filed along with the minutes.

Consult this table for more information on all jobs/positions.

Jennifer will email the volunteer/jobs list to participants. This list will be updated as more detail develops.

Advertising position available. Some of the tasks: Need to ask if Strathmore Now Radio will come out for the day. Posters/brochures to be developed so that people can forward to other family/friends. See team chart for more detail.

Volunteers: Everyone is urged to invite other volunteers! Try to engage new people to the community.

A sign up list will be posted various places in the Village.

Discussion: **Volunteer t-shirts for roving information agents.** Allowable for grant funds, but funds may be needed elsewhere.

Discussion re Grant funding. The original amount requested for grant funds was cut in half and there are funds that are earmarked to certain activities. We are requesting that groups submit a report of projected costs with their activities so that we have an idea how much we can afford to do and determine what projects can be funded under the grant parameters.

There is a component of **cash that needs to be fund raised** to comply with the grant as well. More details will be presented at the next meeting.

We will get the **100th sign** from Beiseker after their anniversary in June after their anniversary; Tom will take care of this.

Brent thanked everyone for coming.

NEXT MEETING: Next meeting will be on March 14th, 7:30PM at the hall.

MOTION

Adjournment

ADAM SOMMERFELDT MOVED to adjourn the meeting at 9:30PM.

Chairperson

Secretary